

Phone Fax
306.242.3060 306.242.2205
Email
info@nsbasask.com

#9-1724 Quebec Avenue, Saskatoon, SK S7K 1V9

Premier Designate Moe Room 226, 2405 Legislative Drive Regina, SK S4S 0B3

Dear Premier Designate Moe,

On behalf of the NSBA, I would like to congratulate you on your election as leader of the Saskatchewan Party and, by extension, Premier of our province. With five strong candidates for the role and a long campaign period, your victory is a testament to your perseverance and work ethic that enabled you to win the support of the Party membership.

As both leader of the Party and Premier, you have the opportunity to shape the future of our province for the benefit of its residents and businesses. This is a great privilege as well as a great responsibility, as your predecessor certainly understood. This will require you to make tough, and sometimes unpopular, decisions that will impact every individual and business in the province. However, it will also allow you to champion the causes that are most important to the people of Saskatchewan to an even greater degree than in other roles you have had within the government.

As you embark upon this journey, we wish to emphasize the role of the NSBA as a representative of business in the province and the existing relationship between the NSBA and the Saskatchewan Party government. We strongly hope that we can continue to work with yourself and your government to create the best possible conditions for business in our province, with the understanding that a thriving business climate creates prosperity for the entire province.

To this end, I would humbly request an opportunity to meet with you at a time of your convenience in the near future to discuss issues facing the business community and the priorities of your government. Such a meeting would provide a great opportunity to build on the current relationship between the NSBA and the government, with an eye to where both of our organizations can support business in the future.

Again, I offer my sincere congratulations on your election and look forward to working with you in the future. Please feel free to contact myself or our office at any time if there is anything we can help with as you assume the role of Premier of Saskatchewan.

On a personal note, I couldn't be happier for you, Scott, and wish you all the best in the role. I have a great deal of confidence in you, and am excited for the future of our great province.

Sincerely,

Keith Moen

Executive Director

